
 

 

MUSICAL DIRECTOR’S REPORT 2024 

 

The Christmas Concert at Blessed St Hugh’s was held on 10th December and was a huge success. I 

am very grateful to Debra Warner for taking the reins in the last few weeks of the Autumn Term and 

for conducting the concert so brilliantly. Thanks also to Terence Carter for accompanying and to all 

members of the choir for their keen and dedicated preparations for the concert. It was lovely to 

welcome Tim  Payne and the Windrush Saxophonic to perform at the concert and I hope this is the 

first of many collaborations with them. It was a most enjoyable term and my thanks to Phil Singleton 

for taking over the Musical Directorship for the Spring and Summer Terms whilst I was on maternity 

leave.  

 


